## MidCoast Community Council Post Office Box 64 Moss Beach, CA 94038

February 28, 1994

The Honorable Tom Huening
President San Mateo County Board of Supervisors
County Government Building
401 Marshall Street
Redwood City, CA 94063

Re: MidCoast Street Standards - LCP Amendment

Dear Supervisor Huening:

The MidCoast Community Council is in favor of an amendment to the Local Coastal Plan, specifically to revise the Road Standards contained in the Community Plan, by inclusion of the recommendations forwarded to the Board of Supervisors in your February 15th meeting.

The MidCoast Community Council respectifully requests that the Board of Supervisors, and Mr. Koenig, Director of Environmental Services, expedite the amendment process, as the MidCoast Community Council has held numerous public hearings and solicited public comment throughout an eight month working subcommittee process. If an amendment to both the General Plan and the Local Coastal Plan is required, we ask that they be done in tandem as is practicable. The MidCoast Community Council and the Streets/ Roads subcommittee stands ready to work with County staff to assist in any way we can.

The MidCoast Community Council understands the concerns of those people who have had their projects delayed, and therefore request your help in expediting the amendment process.

Very truly yours,

Chair, MidCoast Community Council

James Marsh MidCoast Community Council

cc Neil Cullen
Paul Koenig
Supervisor Lempert